University Policy Committee
November 29, 2011
Mendenhall Student Center
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Philip Rogers called the meeting to order.  P. Rogers asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the October 25, 2011 meeting.  J. Durham moved approval; J. Chinn seconded the motion.  The motion was approved with no negative votes.
II.
Old Business

A.
PRR Goals 
December 16, 2011 is the deadline for submitting the PRR Goals to Erin Eatman.  These goals will cover July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2014.

B.
PRR Legal Review Update
To help with prioritizing pending PRRs, UPC members were asked to review their pending PRRs and send Erin the top 2 priorities so she can then send to Donna for review.

C.
SharePoint Overview
UPC members were asked to review the status of all pending PRRs.  There has been no response from the committee members.  UPC members should review and report discrepancies as soon as possible.
D.
Items Removed from the Faculty Manual


There are no recommendations for removal at this meeting.

E.
Board of Trustees and Policies

At the October meeting, the UPC approved a motion endorsing a request to the Board of Trustees to give the Chancellor blanket authority to transition all existing policies previously approved by the Board of Trustees in to the university Policy Manual, allowing the University Attorney to make non-substantive edits to those respective policies.  The Board of Trustees meet on December 1 & 2 and at that time, this endorsement will go before the Audit Committee for approval.  

III.
New Business


A.
PRR Website / SharePoint site Updates

Erin Eatman updated the UPC on the changes to the PRR Proposal Form; changes to the SharePoint workflow and the process document and PR Proposal Form which is now located under “Drafting Resources” on PRR site.

IV.
Standing Items


A.
PRR Proposals

There have been no PRR Proposals for this meeting.  Reminder:  please fill out the proposal form prior to submitting a PRR to the SharePoint site.

V.
Next Steps


A.
Meeting Schedule

There will not be a meeting in December.  The next meeting will be January 31, 2012.  The UPC will be going to an every-other month meeting format in 2012.

VI.
Adjournment

III.
New Business
A.
Board of Trustees and Policies

D. Payne suggested that the UPC update the Board of Trustees on the progress of the policy manual.  In addition, she said that she thinks it is appropriate to ask the BOT for blanket approval to transition existing policies to the new format without having to bring every policy back to the BOT for approval.


D. Payne moved that the University Policy Committee endorse a request to the Board of Trustees to give the Chancellor blanket approval to transition all policies previously approved by the Board of Trustees into the University Policy manual and allow the University Attorney to make non-substantive edits to those respective policies.

N. Floyd seconded the motion and the motion was approved by the UPC.

B.
Committee Schedule – C. Locklear said that the UPC will meet in November, but traditionally, has not met in December.  He proposed meeting every other month beginning January 2012.  The committee was in agreement with this proposal.  The meetings will still be held the last Tuesday of every other month at 11:00 in Mendenhall Student Center, Room 221.
IV.
Standing Items

A.
PRR Proposals 
· International Affairs (Rhonda Brown) – E. Eatman stated they are working thru this proposal form and she anticipates it moving forward in the next few weeks.

· University Advancement (Mickey Dowdy) – Private Gifts – This has already been completed
B.
PRR Divisional Updates

· Research and Graduate Studies – External Activities for Pay – concensus is to make info available in lone location
· Student Affairs – Code of Conduct – has been posted; there are 12 items in transition.

· Administration & Finance – There have been 12 Faculty Manual removals; 46 Business Manual documents are in the process.

V.
Next Steps

None

VI.
Adjournment – Next meeting is scheduled for November 29, 2011. 
